
Birmingham Diocese Watch 
401 Cross Creek Dr 
Morris, AL  35116 

Serving God Through Love 
 

 

 

April 8, 2022 

Cardinal Antonio Cañizares Llovera 
Piazza Pio XII, 10 
00193 Vatican City, Italy 
 

Dear Cardinal Llovera; 

Attached to this letter are three documents (noted in upper right of document) comprising of our 
attempts to file a Vos Estes Lux Mundi against our current Bishop Steven Raica, Birmingham Diocese, 
Birmingham, Alabama.  We initially filed this document with Archbishop Rodi in Mobile, AL, but because 
the infractions against Bishop Raica occurred while he was the bishop of the Diocese of Gaylord, 
Michigan, we were told it had to be filed there. 

Document 1 is the formal complaint to Archbishop Vigneron dated February 8, 2022.  Please note there 
is a link in this letter that contains all the documentation to back up our Vos Estis.  
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/162j30FwBA27POQ2BLb91U1ieiQlSJJ8W?usp=sharing  
The link has been verified as operational. 

Document 2 is Archbishop Vigneron’s response dated March 25, 2022. 

Document 3 is our response to Archbishop Vigneron and our subsequent letter we are filing with your 
office as we understand the next appropriate step for this Vos Estis. 

Thank you for receiving and acting on this information.   


